

MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 9TH NOVEMBER 2012 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL

Present:     Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman), Cllr. D. Forster, Cllr. K. Haines  Cllr. J. Shorthouse, Cllr. G Tully, Cllr. G Plowman and Cllr. P. Smith
In attendance:  R. Parker (clerk),  
Cllr. P. Smith acknowledged the report of road surface conditions forwarded to him by Cllr. Hill and reported that the problems would be receiving immediate attention.   He also confirmed that the drains in the Newton Close area had been cleared.
 SDDC would also be looking into the dead trees previously reported.   No application for change of use had been received from Newton House but the case was still ongoing.
Councillor P.Smith presented a wreath on behalf of himself and Cllrs Stanton and Ford for Remembrance Sunday 

to Cllr Hill
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION
1/11
Apologies for absence.     Received from Cllr. D. Smith, Cllr. M. Stanton and Cllr. M. Ford
2/11
Variation in order of business – no alterations were deemed necessary
3/11
 Declarations of members interest – no declarations were made
4/11
Minutes of the previous meeting.   These were circulated, read and approved as a true record with a minor alteration
5/11
To determine which items should be taken with the public excluded. – no change deemed necessary
6/11
Outstanding Matters - The new grit bin recently ordered is now in place fully loaded as are the other original grit bins.  A letter had been received from Mr. Acford of 3 The Close, Bladon House requesting a grant for grit – agreed.   A letter had been written to Mr. Vernon thanking him for mowing the village green – He had replied thanking the Parish Council for their kind words.   

7/11
Clerks report.   -   Signs ordered warning dog owners that their dogs should be on a leash if they wish to use the recreation ground and also a sign detailing that anyone fishing from the common land should have a valid rod license.   Both of these signs were now in position.    Figures for the use of the climbing wall (22 and 37)   and the playmobile  (19)  during the summer months were issued – The councillors agreed that the figures were pleasing particularly for the climbing wall.  Further information and photographs had been sent to the authorities regarding the dilapidated finger post on the village green
8/11
Chairmans report – Cllr. Hill had contacted Gareth Evans, ( Neighbourhood Warden) requesting that the recreation field should be placed on the “animals must be on lead” list.  Gareth Evans will make regular visits to the site.  Incidents should be reported on 07968 079613 or 01283 221000

A request had been made on the village web site for the provision of a dog waste bin.  Cllr. P. Smith offered to obtain prices for the provision and for emptying. 


He pointed out that if there was anti-social behavior in the free fishing area it should be reported to the police on 101 or if it is urgent on 999,  and 01283 595795.   The clerk was asked to produce a letter detailing this information to the residents whose property backs on to this area.


The new trustees for the recreation field are all signed.

Cllr.Hill is to attend a meeting at Swadlincote on 28th November  -  A brief guide to planning enforcement.

A section of fencing/hedge in Church Lane had been removed which has opened up the field within to possible intrusion by travelers.  Cllr. Hill promised to discuss this with the relevant authority


The bonfire night had been successful.   An amount of £1066.70  had been raised from contributions and from the sale of mulled wine and hotdogs (a further £360 was later handed in)  It was unanimously agreed that thanks should be forwarded to Jeremy Winter and the other rest of the team for making the evening so enjoyable and successful.
9/11
Parish Councilors reports.    

A number of minor items were raised.   All agreed that the bonfire had been extremely good the only criticism being that smoke from the bonfire obscured their view and that possibly the show went on for too long.   Following a request from Parishioners who had donated goods and time at the bonfire for a donation to be made to St.Mary’s Church from the bonfire profit that the excess of income over expenditure should be directed in that manner.  (at the meeting this was £300)
10/11
Planning applications and decisions.   
An application regarding a silage clamp at Grange Farm, Repton Road was discussed – no objection.

The recent application in respect of The Cedars, in Main Street which was opposed by the Parish Council has been subject to a Planning Committee visit.   Following which the application was approved although this did not include and any additional residential building permission. 

11/11
Paths and Roads   The clerk had been to see Mr. Holdcroft the farmer whose farm vehicles used Trent Lane  
Mr. Holdcroft 
advised that he had never done any road repairs to Trent lane although he had done some repairs to his own area near to the river.   He pointed out that Derbyshire County Council had done some very minor repairs in the past.    It was agreed that the matter should be shelved. 
12/11
Offer of £450 donation by Village Hall New Year Party Committee.   Additional play equipment for the recreation field was suggested as a suitable item to purchase.    It was decided that when the recreation field trustees were established they could consider this. 

13/11
Gravel Extraction – All the councillors had been given a copy of the recent report.  It was unanimously agreed that the proposals would create a great deal of noise, the roads in the area would struggle to cope with the extra heavy traffic and that it would have an adverse effect on wildlife.   Agreed that the clerk pass on these comments to the authorities.
14/11
Finance

It was proposed by Cllr. Tully and seconded by Cllr. Shorthouse that £25 be donated to the Royal British Legion

A cheque had recently been issued for fireworks - £934.98


Accounts for payment.


R. Parker 


Clerks fees/expenses


£117


R. Parker


Dogs on leash sign


£20





Newton Solney Village Hall   Room Hire



£82.50

British Legion


Donation



£25


To consider requests for funding under S137 – none received
15/11   Future Agenda Items


Date and time of next meeting -  The next meeting will be held on Friday 11th January at 7.30pm to consider planning applications and decisions followed by the normal parish council meeting at 7.45pm 
Part 2  Exempt items – none


There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.15 pm

